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Chairman and Central Committee:  

The first national labor reform work conference held by the Ministry of Public Security has ended. 

Under the close guidance of the Prime Minister, Comrades Peng Zhen, Bo Yibo, Li Fuchun and other 

comrades, the meeting resolved the issue of the policy that the labor reform and production must 

gradually move towards concentration in the future; the problem of clearing prisoners must be 

accelerated; the central government will transfer from the Central and Southern Regions within 5 

years.  

The prisoners will be allocated for Xinjiang, North China, and Northeast China; and the current labor 

reform production must be adjusted gradually in a planned way to meet the major problems of the 

future development of the labor reform work and the need to closely integrate the needs of national 

construction.  

The meeting also discussed the establishment of four-level labor reform production management 

committees for the central, large administrative regions, provinces, and specialized schools, as well 

as other specific organizational and business issues. Based on the above issues, the meeting drafted 

and passed a resolution, which is now submitted for review with the report, requesting the central 

government’s approval to issue compliance at all levels 

During the meeting, we discussed the five-year plan for reform through labor with comrades from 

various regions. Because it was not mature enough, we had asked comrades from various regions to 

go back and report it again. We do not report it in detail now, and we will report it to the central 

government after it is reviewed.  


